
 
 

 
 City of Pompano Beach 

Utilities Field Operations 
Phone:  (954) 786-4154 

 
MEMORANDUM NO.  22-07 

 
 
DATE: January 31, 2022 
 
TO:  Carla Byrd, General Services Director 
 
Via:  A. Randolph Brown, Utilities Director 
 
FROM:         Bobby Clayton, Wastewater Pumping Manager 
                
SUBJECT: Piggyback for Trio Development Corporation 

 
 
The Utilities Department requests to piggyback the Broward County Lift Station Rehab Contract 

and Emergency Response with Trio Development Corporation whom is a Pompano Beach local 

vendor. Contract # PNC2122386B1_1. 

  
 This contract supports the City’s Strategic Initiative under Quality & Affordable Services 4.11.3 

for improved reliability of the wastewater pumping system and preventing spills due to failure. 

We have had positive interaction with Trio Development for 20+ years regarding lift station 

emergency repairs, maintenance and complete rehabilitation projects. Funding for this service 

is available in account 420-7345-535-65-12, CIP # 08-968 at $950,000 per year for FY22 thru 

FY24, and $1,000,000 each year after. 

 
 The Utilities Department recommends approving the piggyback contract, “Broward County Lift 

Station Rehab Contract # PNC2122386B1_1” with Trio Development Corporation for continued 

services pertaining to emergency repairs and rehabilitations of the 80 City of Pompano Beach 

lift stations 
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